
ADDENDUM 8 

05/01/2025 

 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR 

POINT-OF-ENTRY TREATMENT SYSTEM FOR KILLINGWORTH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

Proposal Number: 2025-03 

 

In attendance: Town: E. Couture 

  RSD 17: D. Reed, J. Converse, D. Michaud 

  GZA: R. Desrosiers 

  Other: M. Archer, A. Guillareaut 

 

Meeting Notes: 

 

This meeting was non-mandatory. There was one potential bidder in attendance. 

 

R. Desroisiers began the meeting by noting a discrepancy in the dimensions of the GAC 

units described in the bidding documents. The drawings are correctly identified as 30” 

x72” however the document had previous measurements (16”x65”) on one page. 

 

R. Desroisiers also noted that a previous meeting had raised the issue of the control box 

in the front boiler room as possibly needing replacement. He noted the reasoning for 

keeping the system as-is due to its current functionality. 

 

The question was raised as to when work was to be completed. The answer is summer 

of 2025 prior to the opening of school. 

 

The question was raised to who would be handling the responsibility for water testing. 

During installation would be the responsibility of the operator and contractor, final 

testing would be the responsibility of the town and GZA. 

 

The status and disposition of the Well #1 water tank was discussed, as well as means of 

reaching the well. The specific location of the tank was noted to be unclear. Methods of 

determining precise location were discussed and should be included in the bid. 

 



The current piping through the drop ceiling was analyzed, including the state of the 

support and materials used in construction. It was noted that there would be substantial 

work to be done in preparation of the planned construction were new plumbing to 

follow the existing plumbing. 

 

Discussion of alternative plumbing layouts was had. It was noted that alternatives would 

be acceptable. Additionally it was noted that the crawlspace under the original building 

construction could be utilized for plumbing. 

 

Finally, an allowance for the unknown conditions of Well Tank #1, would be allowed 

relating to: a) the tank’s precise location and b) isolating the location of the air vent pipe. 

 

Bids are due by 4:00 pm on May 05, 2025. 

 

Bids will be opened at a Board of Selectman meeting at that time. 


